
Lee Recreation Commission     August 1, 2011 

 

Present: Members; Phil Sanborn, Geoff Carlton, Dawn Genes, Guests; Acting Town Administrator 

Chet Murch, Selectman Frank Derocci, Stacy Bender, Peter Hyot, Erick Sawtelle, Paul Gasowski, 

Steve Slovinski 

 

Minutes from the June meeting were read and approved.  Geoff motioned to accept the minutes and 

Phil seconded it.  To follow up from the June minutes - The generator is operational, enclosed and 

working at the Park to irrigate the baseball field. Some noise control might be necessary. 

 

Little River Fest 

Laura Gund spoke to Betty Brady about having horse drawn wagons and they will be unable to do 

this due to insurance concerns since the rides would be offered “off-site” from the farm.  Discussion 

took place on the possibility of placing a rider on the Town policy to be able to cover an activity of 

this sort. 

The Commission and guests discussed the schedule for Little River Fest and the location of the 

events. 

Discussion took place on the name of the event and the purpose of incorporating the “old home 

day” concept.  This year the publicity will be “Little River Fest and Lee Old Home Day”.  The Lee 

Recreation Commission welcomes this new partnership with other Town of Lee Departments and 

Commissions. 

Geoff made a motion to name the 2011 event “Little River Fest and Lee Old Home Day”.  

Seconded by Phil.  Motion passed. 

 

Baseball at Little River Park 

Thank you letters need to be sent to the sponsors of the baseball outfield fence and the teams that 

includes a picture of the field with banner on outfield fence possibly the schedule for 2011 to show 

the number of games played there where people saw the sponsor’s banners. 

 

Kiosks at Little River Park 

An entrance sign must be constructed soon at the park.  Phil has the name of a carpenter that would 

like to build them. 

 

Membership in the Lee Recreation Commission 

Steve Green and Stacey Bender were nominated by Geoff Carlton to become alternate members of 

the Lee Recreation Commission.  The commission agreed that these individuals would be excellent 

additions to the commission.  Steve Green has already agreed and needs to be sworn in.  Phil will let 

the Town secretary to let her know that Stacey is also willing to serve. 

 

Basketball Courts at Little River Park 

Durable basketball hoops from a reliable company have been ordered.  A rubberized surface will be 

added and a good quote for materials was received from Aubuchon Hardware.  This surfacing might 

need redone every five years due to winter weathering.  To do the whole paved surface it will cost 

$3,379.74 with a possible bulk discount.  Dawn made the motion that we go ahead and purchase the 

rubberizing material to treat the court and protect that investment.  Geoff seconded it. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 pm 

Next meeting will be on Tuesday September 6 at 7 pm. (regular meeting date is Labor Day) 


